KINGSTON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

Held on 19th May 2016 at 1930hrs in The Reading Room, Kingston

 DRAFT  M I N U T E S

	PRESENT
	Cllr Eve White
	Cllr Merv Freeman

	
	Cllr Flo Watts
	Cllr Sally Richardson

	APOLOGIES
	Cllr Carl Firminger
	Cllr Hayley Swain

	
	Cllr Alison Lewis
	DCC Cllr Richard Hosking

	IN ATTENDANCE
	SHDC Cllr Lindsay Ward
	Parish Clerk Sue Green


	929.16
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting: Minutes of meeting of Thursday 21ST April 2016 approved and signed as a true record.
	

	930.16
	Declarations of Interests:  Cllr White (Footpaths & Allotments)  Cllr Richardson (Allotments)
	

	931.16
	Open Forum:  Nothing to Report
	

	932.16
	Devon County Councillor's report: No Report
	

	933.16
	SHDC Report:  SHDC Cllr Lindsay Ward reported.
SHDC Chairman Peter Smerdon has been elected the new SHDC Chairman for the next 12 months. 

SHDC Planning Department has been reviewed resulting with more productive ways of going forward

SHDC Leisure Centres the new contract for the South Hams are near completion.  Cllr LW is keen for very rural areas to have encouraging accessibility to sport and leisure activities.  
Local Letting Plan KPC thanked Cllr LW for the pre viewing of the revised Local Letting plan by DCC Alex Rehaag.  Cllr LW confirmed this will now go forward for her signing off.  Cllr LW will inform Clerk when competed.

Grants 
2016/17 SHDC Sustainable Locality Grant, KPC confirmed Kingston Reading Room would like to apply for this Grant for replacement emergency door. RR to forward completed application to KPC to then forward to Cllr LW 
2015/16 SHDC Sustainability Locality Grant.  Kingston Art Group has still not received this grant. Cllr LW confirmed that this is still being looked into with urgency.

Cllr White thanked Cllr Ward for her report.  
	

	934.16
	Correspondence: (General List Circulated):

Foodbank Kingsbridge AGM 24th May – All Noted
	

	935.16
	Finance: Opening Balance 

Current Account                                        £8959.77
Business Account                                     £3552.57
Payments to be authorised 
Clerks Wages May 2016                                 £ 205.20            

Clerk Heating & Broadband March 2016        £   15.00

Clerk Postage RC 2015-16 Audit                    £     2.00

Clerk Fuel Internal Audit Kingsbridge x 2        £   16.00

Audit Internal 2015/16 Ken Abraham              £  150.00

Sovereign Playing Field Equipment Balance  £1939.03
Payments Received  
Newsletter Adverts                                          £ 75.00

Set Aside Current A/c as at 21/04/16

£

Allotment Annual Rentals

345.00

Marquee                                                                             

250.00

Marquee Deposits                                                           

0.00

Neighbourhood Watch                                                           

104.00

Total

699.00

	

	936.15
	Audit: Report Audit Statement of Accounts for 2015/16 has been approved by internal auditor Ken Abraham. The accounts have now been forwarded to the external Audit Commission Grant Thornton.  All noted.
	

	937.16
	Cluster TAP Funding Cllr White reported wooden fencing around the children’s playing fields at the Parish Recreation Grounds is yet to be actioned. Funding can be claimed when both areas of the TAP project have been invoiced.  All Noted
	

	
	Signed………………………………   Chairman………………………  Date………………..

	

	938.16
	Grants: Reported

2015/16 Sustainability Locality Grant Clerk reported the Kingston Art Group grant payment has still not been received. Cllr LW confirmed continuing with following up and will report back.
2016/17 DCC Invest In Devon Grant Reading Room Committee application enquiry received towards the Reading Room new ceiling project.  Further discussion followed.  It was put forward for more information to be submitted to KPC with a report at least three days prior to the June KPC meeting.  All Agreed

2016/17 DCC Locality Grant. Reading Room Committee application enquiry for funding towards ViA (Village In Action) with request for extra funding support from KPC.  Further discussion followed. It was put forward for more information to be submitted to KPC with a report at least three days prior to the June KPC meeting.  All noted
2016/17 SHDC Sustainability Locality Grant –  See above item 933.16
DALC Transparency Code Grant The second round of application has been received from DALC.  This will be actioned by Cllr Swain.  All noted
	

	939.16
	Annual Parish Assembly: Cllr White reported draft minutes have been received. These will be ready for June KPC approval.  All noted.   
	

	940.16
	Parish Clerk Report:

SHDC Cllr LW Dementia Update -  Cllr EW put forward for Cllr FW to highlight in Kingston Newsletter – All Agreed

Notice of Election Referendum – Placed in parish Notice Board – All Noted
	

	941.16
	Mobile Mast:  No updates 
	

	942.16
	Parish Plan:  Cllr Freeman reported the housing survey still needs to actioned.  Investigations have proved negative for any past survey tables to be still in existence.  Cllr MF will try to attend a Neighbourhood Plan seminar taking place in SHDC Follaton House and report back.  All Noted.
	

	943.16
	Local Letting Plan:  See above item 933.16
	

	944.16
	Parish Web Site: Cllr Freeman reported no further updates.
	

	945.16
	Marquee:  Cllr Freeman reported the next booking is for Saturday 28th May for the Church Fete.
Cllr Freeman raised the question if all bookings received the Terms and Conditions for the Marquee with returnable deposits paid.  Further discussion followed.  Cllr Richardson offered to review the T&C’s.  Clerk to ensure correct paperwork is raised for all hirers.  All Noted.
	

	946.16
	Highways: Reported revised and reduced quote for maintenance to ground opposite Springfield received from Ace of Spades.  Further discussion followed.  Cllr Watts proposed for this quote to be accepted, 2nd by Cllr Freeman.  All agreed

Letter of acceptance to be forwarded. 
	

	947.16
	Reports:   
1 Planning:  App No 0503/16/TCA Notification to Undertake Works – Cherry tree in conservation area – Grant Consent.  Cllr White reported that KPC were not notified in the first instance of this work and will contact Alex Whish at SHDC to raise this point.  All noted on both counts.

2 Recreation Ground Sub Committee:  Cllr Freeman reported the Awards Board has now had the Perspex cover replaced in the Junior Play Area.  All Noted
Reported wooden bases still need wood protector painted on to them. It was put forward to place a plea in the Newsletter for a volunteer to action this.  All Agreed. Cllr Watts to action.

3. Allotments:  Cllr Freeman reported the Spring inspection by KPC has been actioned and all is in order.  Letter of action to be forwarded to Allotment Tenants.  All Noted
4 Reading Room:  No report.  
5 Street Furniture:  Nothing to report
6 Footpaths: Nothing to report
7. Tree Wardens Report:  Cllr White reported with sadness the passing away of Paul Falco Chairman of the Steering Committee South Hams Tree Warden Network.  Noted by all. 
Cllr White reported parishioner enquired for confirmation for the tree Conservation Area in Kingston Village.  It is confirmed that the Kingston Parish Web Site holds this information on the “home” page where there is a link to the map.
8. Kingston Church:  Report received from Judy Alloway
The traditional Church fete will take place from 2-4pm on Saturday 28th May. Any support will be appreciated as all proceeds go to the Church. 

A new Church Architect has been appointed, who found a lot of problems during her interview tour. The next quinquennial inspection is in 2017. 

The Bluebell Walk was a huge success with glorious weather. The Chernobyl Children’s Project raised approximately £500 and the Church £300 the event was enjoyed by all.
	

	948.16
	Date of Next Meeting:  Thursday June 16th  2016  from 7.30 pm
	

	949.16
	Closure of Meeting:   9.40pm
	

	
	Signed………………………………   Chairman………………………  Date………………..
	


Kingston Parish Clerk -  Sue Green, 
Old Stack, 1 Chapel Row, Kingston, Kingsbridge, Devon TQ7 4PJ

Telephone 01548 810270      e-mail  kingstonclerk@gmail.com


